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SPOTliOfll ®UTAH TECHNICAL COLLEGE 
AT SALT LAKE 

REDWOOD ROAD CAMPUS 
P. 0 . BOX 31808 

SALT LAKE CITY . UTAH 84131 

Number 66 For Emp l oyees of the Col l ege Sep t ember 5, 1983 

A L L - P E R S 0 N N E L 
P L A N N E 0 

R E C E P T I 0 N 

Assistant to the President, Brent Goodfellow, 
confirms the annual Meet-the- President social is 
planned for Monday, September 19 , from 6 p.m. to 
8 p.m. for all college employees and their partners . 

Both President and Mrs. Carnahan will be on hand 
during t~course of the even1ng to visit around. 

The informal event will be buffet - sty l e in the 
Copper Room of the College Center. Personne l are 
free to come and go as they wish during the evening . 

We give pre l iminary notice, al so, of the upcoming 
All-Personnel Meeting scheduled for Thursday, Sept­
ember 2 9 at 3:30 p.m . in the Tech. Bldg . auditorium. 

J 0 B L I N E S 

o Additional companies have been on campus recently 
interviewing students. KEP Inc., a commercial el ect­
ronics firm wh i ch services computer hardware, is the 
most recent recruiter. They interviewed 8 electronics 
students. 

o New job-opening display boards should be in pl ace in 
the Construc t ion Trades, Metal Trades, and Auto Trades 
bu i ldings in t ime for Fall quarter. 

o Forty students were hired dur i ng the month of August 
through the Placement Office . 

A L U M N I C 0 U N C I L 
P H 0 N A T H 0 N P L A N 

ENDORSES 

Utah Tech alumni coordinator Caro l Henderson has 
approval from the co ll ege's Alumni Counci l to undertake 
its f i rst annua l fundra i ser . 

The Phonathon will run for 12 days within the period 
October 17 through November 16. Some 300 vol unteers 
wi ll be required to operate 20 telephones being instal l ed 
i n the Co ll ege Center. 

Caro l anticipates about 6,000 former students of the 
college being contacted . This represents a verified 
list of those living in - state at present. 

While it is hoped enough money can be raised to make 
the undertaking worth while, the telephone contact alone 
to each former student wi l l be pos i tive p. r. for the 
institution . 

Preparation for such a massive campa i gn t akes months 
of behind- the- scenes work. Approval of the concept . .. 
arranging for the bank of te l ephones ... the design and 
pri nt i ng of forms and pl edge cards ... calling for vo l un -
teers , etc - these are just a few of the responsib il ities 
Carol shoulders to insure success of the Phonathon . 

Volunteers for this new endeavor are be i ng actively 
sought from the ranks of alumni, students, facu l ty, and 
staff. Ca l l Carol now if you know you can help (x.4286) . 

N 0 T E S F R 0 M A R 0 U N D 
T H E C 0 L L E G E 

*The Utah Tech chapter of U.P.E .A. recently he l d a 
luncheon honoring members Dee Fox and Al Richardson 
as outstanding members of the year . Although Al was 
unable to be present for the occasion, the presen t ­
ations to each inc l uded a handsome plaq ue and a $50 
savings bond . Nominations for those being honored 
came from the chapter membership. Vice president 
Jim Schnirel and ass i stant to the president Brent 
Goodfellow represented the adm i nistration at~ 
event . 

* Writing of Jim Schnirel remi nds us that his avocat i on 
of watercolor painting is recognized quite widely. He 
has several watercolors currently on show in the main 
gallery at the Kimball Art Center in Park City. The 
exhibit i on of Park City Artists runs through September 
14, and provides an impress i ve display of artist i c 
variety as wel l as qua li ty. 

* From the Skills Center on the co l lege's Downtown 
Campus we learn of several new hi re -ons. Spence Adams 
is a new admissions counselor. Jay Fristrup i s the 
property control technician, assisting Ha l Beckstead. 
Veronica Medina operates the Xerox copy machine . And 
El aine Lund has come aboard as an office specia l ist. 

*Other Skills Center fo l k in the news include Pat Latham, 
who attended the Shakespeare Festival in Cedar Ci ty . .. 
Kathy Holt returning as receptionist in admissions 
fo l lowing a 3-month l eave of absence while she was i n 
Arizona ... and librar i an Laurie George res i gn ing her 
pos i tion. A couple of exc i ting marriages are comi ng 
up i n the next few months, but we 'l l ho l d the surpr i ses 
for a litt l e whi l e! 

* Schoo l of Business division chair John Anjewierden 
announces that Kathryn Beebe has agreed to se rve as 
adv i sor for Phi Beta Lambda chapter on campus this 
schoo l year, with Mark Moss remaining as co -advisor. 
John points out that club members must have a 3.5 GPA, 
must be registered for at least 12 hours per quarter, 
and pl an on remaining in col l ege through the schoo l 
year. 

*The final 3 l ectures i n the Sk i l l s Center series of 
The Seminars occur the next three Tuesday evenings , 
beginning at 7 p.m. on the Downtown Campus. On Sep t ­
ember 6 JoAnn McCullough talks about "Se ll ing t he Bes t 
Product in the Job Market - You!"; fo ll owed the fo ll ow ­
ing week by Pat Latham on "Goal Setting Methods for t he 
l~otivated Person"; and f i nally clinical psycho l og i st 
Robin Malouf discu ssing "One family , Two Careers - The 
Ameri can Dream?" 

* Far and Near corner: Jeviene Christopulos made it 
to Hawaii during August ... President ' s secretary Myrna 
~ stayed home, met Governor Matheson at a Utah 
Issues barbecue ... Seventh annual Energy Conference is 
being held September 9 ($2 registration; $5 for the 
luncheon if desired) at U. of U., Orson Spencer Hal l 
Called "Utah Resources for the Future," it could 
prove stimulating for faculty and others. 



C E N T U R Y C L U B R E A C T I V A T E D 

After a lapse of severa l years the rec reational 
Century Club i s being reactivated, according to Cra ig 
Fo rma n, recreational coordinator. Orig inally started 
on can1p us by John Wei me r, the Century Club i s des igned 
to encourage any member of the campus community t o 
undertake spec i fied physica l activities . 

Fo r example, within the Fall quarter you may sign up 
to commit to run l 00 mi 1 es before the quarter ends, QY:_ 
bicycle 300 miles, or swim 25 miles. 

The re i s no entry fee . You mere ly come in peri odi ca ll y 
when you have ach i eved a set portion of the total mil es 
to check off on that figure . Upon compl etion the col l ege 
awards you a Century Club tee shirt. 

If you are interested see Craig (ext. 4078) in his 
office in the Women's Resource Center in the lower level 
of the Co llege Center. 

B 0 Y D 
S T A T E 

W A R N I C K 
A W A R D 

R E C E I V E S 

Transportati on Management instructo r Boyd L. Warnick 
was honored late last month as Delta Nu Alpha' s "Ma n of 
the Year." The Sa lt Lake City chapter of DNA - inter­
nat ional organization for transportati on management 
professionals - has severa l ties with Utah Tech. This 
year's president, Ri ck McGurk, traffic manager for the 
LOS Church, is a graduate of the co ll ege. First vice 
president i s Tom Scott, ZCMI transportation manager, 
who teaches in the program in the even ing . As does, 
also , Wes McKnight, who is regional vice pres ident of 
DNA, and LOS Church traffi c anal yst . 

Boyd sees logistics management as one of t he great 
up-and-corning areas . "Peopl e are fina lly beginning to 
realize that trans portation managemen t i s not s imply a 
truck driving course. That aspect i s handled very well 
by our colleagues at the Skills Center. The trans port­
ation management prog ram we teach is l ogistics centered . 
Incidentally, it is the only such prog ram offered 
between the mid-west and the west coast. I am of t he 
opinion that within a few years it will be one of the 
larger programs in the School of Business." 
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